
 
      FEBRUARY 2019  

 

From our Consulting Minister 

 

Dear UU Danbury Members and Friends, 

 

I missed being with you all on Sunday morning, January 20th.  What a strange 

combination of weather we had that day--snow that didn't start until much later than 

expected the night before (I know because our older kid was looking out the window 

for hours prior, waiting for The Snow to Begin!), then icy rain and sleet, and then 

more snow. It did indeed turn out to be a good day to stay inside, make slow-cooked 

food, shovel out and try to clean off the cars in our driveway, occupy the children and 

try out some new board games. For days afterwards I watched our neighbors, each in 

their own way, chopping up the accumulated ice. 
   

Then, in Hartford the following Thursday, we had horrible flooding at the 

Unitarian Meeting House. A whole team of staff and volunteers armed with Shop-

Vacs worked to clean up the foyer and front stairwell of the church where water had accumulated outside the 

doors and then came flooding in. I was in meetings with some long-time members of the congregation at the 

time who were asking: "Why is this happening?! This has never happened before!" In conversation with our two 

building sextons--themselves experienced carpenters and handymen--I was sobered to hear their perspective. 

One shared with me about how his father used to drive across the Connecticut River in January--because it was 

frozen so solidly that one could do that, then. The temperatures just didn't fluctuate as wildly as they do now. 

This past week, the still-frozen ground couldn't absorb the suddenly-melted snow and ice, so it came rushing 

down the hill and through our front doors. 
   

Climate change is real, and it's really happening, already, all around us in our world and in our own 

communities. I continually wonder, amidst all the other things, how this impacts the future of church. How can 

our communities be more-and-more meaningful resources to and for one another in such unpredictable times of 

change? How can we not just keep the church from flooding, but keep one another afloat? What are other ways 

we can explore connecting in this internet-driven era? What are resources now available to us that weren't even 

yet imaginable when this congregation was founded in 1822?  I think about all these things, especially when a 

messy icy storm keeps me homebound and not able to get to the building to be with you in person on a Sunday 

morning. I'd love to hear from you with your thoughts and ways you imagine we might prepare together for 

whatever the future may hold, for all of us. 
 

  As always, if any of these thoughts elicit something you're inspired about, would like to talk with me 

about, or that you'd be willing to share with me, I'd love to hear from you. You can reach me by e-mail, phone, 

or first class U.S. mail. I look forward to hearing from you, and to continuing to get to know you. May these 

months of winter be thought-provoking and cozy for you! 

  

Warmly, 

 
cell: 541-390-6052, e-mail: minister@uudanbury.org 

best mailing address: 50 Bloomfield Avenue, Hartford, CT 06105 
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Our Mission Statement: 

The Unitarian Universalist Congregation of Danbury is an open religious community that welcomes a diversity of people, 

ideas and beliefs.  We celebrate together that which is good in life, and offer comfort and care in times of need.  With 

others, we work to create a just society and a sustainable Earth.  We stand as a beacon for independent thought, 

and encourage lifelong spiritual and intellectual exploration.                      -    Adopted by this congregation May 16, 2008         
            

The Unitarian Universalist Congregation of Danbury is a UUA designated “Welcoming Congregation.”  Our congregation 

is welcoming to people who are gay, lesbian, bisexual, and transgender.  The Welcoming Congregation program is 

consistent with our first UU principle in which we covenant to affirm and promote the inherent worth and dignity of every 

person.  We welcome all – regardless of age, race, disability, ethnicity, immigration status, sexual orientation, religious 

background, or political affiliation – factors that can separate people in our larger culture. 

 

 
 
.

 
 

Deadline for the March Comment –  

Friday, February 15th.                       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

UU Danbury Cancellation Policy – During very inclement weather, Sunday Services, Religious 

Education and any other meetings or events will be cancelled.  To learn of a cancellation, please 

check one of the following: 

1. Your email; 

2. Your text messages; 

3. The UU Danbury website, www.uudanbury.org or Facebook, 

www.facebook.com/UUDanbury.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.uudanbury.org/
http://www.facebook.com/UUDanbury
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February Services – One Service at 10:00 a.m. 
  

 

Sunday, February 3rd                               Fail Better                            Dr. Leonisa Ardizzone, M.Div. 

"Failure" is a regular part of life, but how we define failure and what we do with our "failed attempts" 

is where real transformation occurs. Dr. Leonisa Ardizzone has been a science and peace educator for 

almost 30 years. She is also a jazz vocalist and published author. She will be ordained into the 

Unitarian Universalist ministry on April 7th, 2019. 

 
First Sunday Connections Group  - 11:30 – 12:30 in the Conference Room 

 Meet members of the Congregation 

 Tell us about yourself 

 Ask questions about UU Danbury 

Childcare will be provided.  This group is geared towards newcomers, however all are welcome. 

 

 

Sunday, February 10th     DRE Darlene Anderson-Alexander, Val Cochrane, Ali Haffner, and Prism        

Love Isn’t Love ‘Till  You Give It Away 

As Valentine's Day approaches, we are gathering for all-congregation worship to take our love out 

into the world!  Join us for readings & ritual with lots of Valentine-making in between.  Folk-rock 

Trio "Prism" will be playing throughout the Service.  A collection of items for folks living at "Homes 

for the Brave" will be taken (see Roots & Wings article for details). 

 

 

Sunday, February 17th                         Being Bothandian                                Rev. Heather Rion Starr  

Unitarian Universalist minister Rev. Jaco ten Hove uses the adjective 'Bothandian' to talk about 

engaging with both scientific and religious thought—to cultivate, within ourselves, 'the ability to 

honor and utilize [multiple] methods of [reflection]—,' to help coax ourselves 'beyond over-

specialization into more holistic wisdom, which…is very much called for these days.' What does all 

that actually mean and is there some wisdom here that we can apply to our lives, communities, 

country and world? 

 
 

Sunday, February 24th            Our Broken Immigration System: Fact or Fiction         Alicia Kinsman                               

Alicia Kinsman is the managing attorney for the Connecticut Institute for Refugees and Immigrants.  

We will be inviting local immigrant community leaders and elected officials to share this presentation 

with us. 

 

Our Caring Circle is Available 

Our ‘Care Coordinator’ receives requests and answers questions for the Caring Circle. 
  

Valerie Cochrane is the contact person for February and March.   

Karen Gillotti is the assistant.     

 

If you have a need, please contact Valerie. 

 

Please note that your call will be returned as quickly as possible but it may be at the end of the day. 
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“Love is the spirit of this congregation and justice is its light”.  These are 

the words adapted from those of 19th century Unitarian minister James Vila 

Blake that we speak as we light our chalice each Sunday.  On Sunday, 

February 10th, we will gather for all-ages worship and expand on this 

theme.  “Love Isn’t Love ‘Til You Give It Away”.  Not only are love and 

justice at the core of what we as Unitarian Universalists believe, but putting 

our beliefs into action is key.  Please bring items to donate to the folks 

served by the “Homes for the Brave” and “Female Soldiers: Forgotten Heroes” transitional 

housing programs (see details below).  We will worship “cabaret style” - grounded by readings and 

familiar rituals, with lots of Valentine-making led by Val Cochrane and Ali Haffner incorporated!  

Beloved Folk-rock Trio Prism (our own Joanne Davidson, Nancy Hershatter, and Dan Brodax) will 

provide the backdrop to the Service. Please join us to  

 

 worship as a whole congregation! 

 show commitment to justice for veterans living in transitional housing! 

 make VALENTINES to give to your family, your neighbors, or the veterans!  

 groove along to the 60’s and 70’s social-justice-oriented tunes of Prism!   

See you on the 10th as we UUs of all ages gather to send our LOVE out into the world!  

 

 

 

 
Homes for the Brave runs two transitional housing programs in Bridgeport for veterans and non-

veterans who are homeless.  Individuals are helped to realize their goals for housing, employment, 

and independent living. The program focuses on individuals who demonstrate a motivation to live 

and work in the community.  Homes for the Brave has 42 beds available for males and Female 

Soldiers: Forgotten Heroes, Connecticut’s first and only community-based transitional home 

exclusively for homeless female Veterans and their young children, provides 10 beds for females 

(and five beds for their children). Below is a list of items most needed by the folks who utilize these 

housing programs.  Please consider bringing one or two items to the Service on February 10th (see 

above). Thank you!  
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Youth  

Con  

Happenings 
 

 

 

shower flip-flops (new) 

underwear (new)  

slippers (new)  

napkins 

paper towels 

tissues 

paper plates 

paper cups 

powdered creamer 

body wash 

hand soap 

lotion 

deodorant 

feminine hygiene products 

dish soap 

laundry detergent 

dryer sheets 

spray air freshener 

umbrella 

anti-bacterial wipes 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 
We have 8 youth registered to date for the upcoming Senior High Youth Con(ference) at All Souls, NYC, 

happening the weekend of February 15th!  THANK YOU to Jim Wruck for being our steadfast Con advisor and 

for all of the parents for working out transportation.  Cons are fabulous opportunities for our youth to connect 

with other UUs. Many of these connections last far beyond high school!   

 

WE will be HOSTING a Senior High Con here in Danbury the weekend of March 29th!  Planning will begin 

taking place on Sunday mornings shortly, so please encourage your youth to attend Youth Group.  

 

GREAT NEWS … the next JUNIOR HIGH CON (6th-8th graders) will be in nearby White Plains from April 

6th-7th.  Registration opens on February 1st.  Find additional information and a registration link here:   

https://www.uua.org/central-east/events/youth/mny-spring-junior-retreat-419  If your child has never attended a 

Con and is hesitant, let me know and I will connect you with someone who has!   

 

 
Thank you to Bruni Edwards for creating the “Cozy Corner” in the foyer of the Fellowship Hall.  We are 

continuing our commitment to be welcoming to our youngest, most squiggly congregants!  Parents – feel free to 

step out of the sanctuary to give your child a wiggle break if you choose – and then return to the sanctuary when 

you’re ready. In the meantime, the speaker in the foyer will allow you to hear what’s going on in the Service.  

The Cozy Corner currently has a comfy chair, a little rug, some books and some quiet toys in it.  Parents, just let 

us know if you would like something else there as well.  As it says on our hymnal bookmarks, “the presence of 

children is a gift to this faith community” – we are so glad you are here!   

https://www.uua.org/central-east/events/youth/mny-spring-junior-retreat-419
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Notes from the Board of Trustees 
        by Brad Greene, President 

 

 

Our Employment Covenant 

 

We probably don’t think a lot about our congregations’ role as an employer.  We employ a small, part-time staff 

and much of their work happens away from our Sunday gathering time.  However, our values and principles 

compel us to aspire to be a great place to work. 

 

To that end, last year the Board took up that topic.  We had individual conversations with staff members to 

understand what they liked best about working here and what was in need of improvement.  The Board discussed 

what we learned and how we could best declare our intention for the type of employer we wanted to be.  The end 

product is a UU Danbury Employment Covenant which states the mutual expectations our staff and congregation 

should have of each other.  The full covenant appears below: 

 
What our staff can expect from the congregation 

 You are treated with respect and according to our principles…including respect for your personal time 

 Your work provides the opportunity to use your skills and talents 

 We provide opportunity and support for you to learn new things and grow personally and professionally 

 You receive clear communication and honest feedback 

 You have a voice and an opportunity to contribute ideas and solutions and to raise concerns 

 You are compensated fairly and competitively 

 
What the congregation can expect from the staff 

 You treat volunteers, staff, members & guests with respect and according to our principles, 

remembering they are all “customers” you support 

 You are our “face to the public” and we count on you to represent our congregation positively at all 

times 

 You work collaboratively, cooperatively, and in an open-minded way with the BOT, staff, ministries, 

committees and teams to advance and improve our UU Danbury community and way of operating 

 You work always with integrity and ethics 

 You are a responsible steward of UU Danbury’s resources, property and data 

 You communicate openly and freely share ideas, suggestions and concerns 

 

We are a pretty good place for our staff to work, but we can always get better. We’ve declared our intention.  

Each of us has the ability, through our interactions and the resources we support, to continue to make our 

intention a reality. 
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From Adult Programming 

 
                                                               Women’s Circle                                           by Gina Cassetta 

Adult Programming is pleased to announce the continuation of a Women’s Circle to foster an experience and 

understanding of Earth-based spirituality and to help garner a sense of community through self-introspection and 

sharing.  By living more mindfully in synchronicity with the rhythm of nature, we reflect upon the cycles of our 

own lives and gain a new perspective.  Gina Cassetta will lead the Circle. 

We will meet 4 times during the year on Tuesday evenings from 7:00 – 9:00 p.m., and it is helpful if the 

participants could try to make all or most of the meetings: February 26th, April 30th, June 25th, and October 22nd.   

 

Bring an Open mind, a sense of play, and we will learn about the Goddess and what she offers us.  If you wish to 

bring a journal, that is fine.  We need at least 6 participants to run the program, 12 is the maximum.  Please 

contact Gina to sign-up or for more information. 

 

 

From the Membership Team                                                               by Nancy Tramontana 

 

Pathway to Membership Classes, 11:30 – 12:30 – Sunday, February 17th and Sunday, March 3rd   

This 2 session workshop will be offered twice each year 

 Learn about Unitarian Universalism 

 Discover what UU Danbury can offer you 

 Receive information about how to become a member 

Childcare will be provided. 

 
 

Open Mic Coffee House at UU Danbury (sponsored by the Membership Team) 

Comfy chairs, yummy desserts, and great entertainment!  Come one, come all to UU Danbury’s Open Mic 

Coffee House!  We need performers and we need an audience! 

 

Friday, February 22nd, 7:00 – 9:30 p.m. (sign ups begin at 6:30) in the Fellowship Hall.  A great chance to 

perform at the hottest venue on Clapboard Ridge Road! 

 

           All ages are welcome to share: 

                       Poetry 

Spoken Word 

Comedy 

Story Telling 

Music 

Bring a dessert, a snack or a beverage to share, and bring a friend. 
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From the Social Action Council                                                                                                                          
 

Soup Kitchen Corner                                    by Judy Lacker                                           
 

On Saturday, February 2nd, Soup Kitchen Team #4 will serve up a hot, delicious meal at the Dorothy Day Soup 

Kitchen on Spring Street. Team Leader Melody Levy will be joined by Joanne Davidson, Joni and Robert 

Lowe, Michael Stengle, David and Gia Parr, Bruni Edwards, Michele Cousens and Yvonne and Serena 

Ruddy-Stein. Please remember that if you are not able to help on your scheduled day, you must find a substitute 

from the alternates list which you can access from the member’s page of our website – uudanbury.org.  The 

show must go on!   

  

You can also help us feed our neighbors with a gift card in any amount from any local supermarket.  In addition, 

please continue to bring in your weekly food offering so that we can stock the food pantry at ARC.  We need you 

to include size 4 and 5 disposable diapers in the food offering if possible.  We can all be an important part of the 

fight to end hunger in our community!   
 

 

 

                                 Social Action Documentary Series – March 22nd                 by Gary Mummert 
  

You wanted intellectual stimulation, Yes?  In April, we'll be celebrating Earth Day, and our documentary will 

challenge you to think about some hopeful possibilities and prepare you to see, in a new light, how you fit in. 

   

In this beautifully photographed tour de force of original thinking, Academy Award winner Jeff Bridges shares 

the screen with scientists, profound thinkers and a dazzling array of Earth's living creatures to reveal eye-

opening concepts about ourselves and our past, providing fresh insights into our subconscious motivations and 

their unintended consequences. (borrowed from Amazon promotion.) 

 

Join us for LIVING IN THE FUTURE'S PAST, Friday, March 22nd at 7:00 p.m. 

 
 

 

From Team Green                                                                                     by Barbara Myers 

 

UU Danbury Garden for Family Use Next Summer! 
 

The UU Danbury organic garden has been thriving for the past 7 years; the Team 

has been donating the produce to both Comida and Dorothy Day. This year we 

want to try something different. 

 

Are you a family (or individual) who would like to learn to garden organically, or 

already have the know-how and just don’t have the space or sunlight to raise vegetables? Come talk to Team 

Green – the garden can be yours for the summer! 

 

You would have to sign an agreement that you would use totally organic methods, and that you would harvest 

what you grow. We can help get you started and give you advice throughout the summer.  

 

To find out more, email Barbara Myers.  First come, first served.  

Deadline for talking to Team Green is March 15th.   
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From Women’s Retreat Planning Team                                              
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           Men Conversing over Coffee                               by Gary Mummert 

 

We are now seven men meeting once a month on the 2nd Monday. Join us when you 

can.  

Next Date:  February Monday, February 11th at 9:30 a.m. 

Where: Dunkin Donuts, 407 Main Street, Danbury (near North Street) 

 

 

                                                                                                                                              

 

 
                                                                                                                                                                           by Keith Dupree 

You got to look on the bright side,even when there ain’t one. 

Dashiell Hammett  (1894 – 1961) 

 

Most of us, I imagine, can look back on our lives and recognize moments – although we were unaware at the 

time – that turned our lives around.  If this is true for you, then you may have something in common with the 

leading characters in our films for February. 

 

7:00 p.m. – Alex, Listen to Your Heart – Sometimes advice comes from unexpected sources.  A discouraged  

                   young man receives a mysterious call on a public phone. 

7:20 p.m. – After Words – Marcia Gay Harden stars as a librarian who is fed up with her job, fed up with life.   

                   She buys a one-way ticket to Costa Rica, with thoughts in mind of her own final solution.  In  

                   searching for an end, she finds a new beginning. 

8:55 – 9:30 p.m. – Time for wrap-up and discussion.  

 

We believe that good experiences are even more fulfilling when shared with others. To this end, our objective 

each month is to present films of substance in a living room setting and to provide an opportunity to discuss with 

friends.  Please join us on Friday, January 11th, at 7:00 p.m. PM in the Conference Room.  All are welcome.  

Pizza will be provided.  Popcorn optional!  Contributions will be gratefully accepted, all of which will go to  UU 

Danbury. 
 

(For more information on these films and on the service from which we make our selections, please check 

the website at www.SpiritualCinemaCircle.com.) 

 

 
 

 

 

 

http://www.spiritualcinemacircle.com/
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The UU PROM 
Saturday, March 9, 2019  -  7:00 – 10:30 p.m. in Fellowship Hall 

 $30.00 per person - GET YOUR TICKET NOW!!!  (Auction Event Open to all!) 

 

Never Been to Prom?  Now's your chance! 

Wish you could have gone to your prom with your current partner or best friends? Now you can! 

Come dressed in prom fashion... from ANY decade... (have you wanted to get another wear outta that 

polyester powder blue tux, how about the pink lace and crinoline off-the-shoulder number?) This is the perfect 

chance to bust out your finest from the attic and have some fun. 

 

Come and dance the night away to requests of your prom favorites!  Get ready for lite bites, dessert, 

libations, dancing, balloon arches, punch bowls, photo walls and more! 

  

Please RSVP to Michele Cousens or Chris Creter to reserve your tickets. 
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